











EXHIBIT 5
SPECTAL BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 12, 1979

PRIMARY CAMPUSES: Office of the Executive Vice President

Knoxville and Vice President for Development
Memphis ]

Martin 605 Andy Holt Tower

Chattanooga Knoxville 37916

Nashville o Telephone 615/974-2206

December 7, 1979

MEMORANDUM

TO: The University of Tennessee's Board of Trustees
FROM: Joseph E. Johnson

SUBJECT: Naminngf the Family Practice Center at the UT Hospital
in Knoxville

The University of Tennessee recently put under contract with Board of -
Trustees' approval the Family Practice Center at the UT Hospital in Knoxville
at a cost of approximately $500,000. This structure will house the family
practice physician training program that is located at UT Hospital and
the Knoxville Clinical Education Center.

A few weeks ago The University of Tennessee announced a generous gift
of $500,000 by Mr. Harry H. Lyon, Sr., of Gatlinburg. Mr. Lyon specified
that his gift would be used for the benefit of the Knoxville Family Practice
Program and the Intensive Care Nursery at the UT Hospital. The gift is the
largest ever given for UT's medical programs in Knoxville and will be of
untold value to the enhancement of the family practice and intensive care
nursery programs that provide valuable health care and medical education.
The University is indeed grateful to Mr. Lyon for his generous support and
participation in the Tennessee Tomorrow Campaign.

Recommended Board Action: It is recommended that the Family Practice Center
at The University of Tennessee Hospital in Knoxville be named the-Haxxzy H. .
LyonS¥——FEamily Practice Center in recognition of the generous $500,000
gift by Mr. Harry H. Lyon for the benefit of the Center and the Hospital's
Intensive Care Nursery.
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EXHIBIT 6
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

'™ The University of Tennessee ' , DECEMBER 12, 1979

PRIMARY CAMPUSES: - Office of the Executive Vice President

Knoxville 3 - and Vice President for Development
Memphis _ : :

Martin : 605 Andy Holt Tower

Chattanooga ‘ : Knoxville 37916

Nashville o Telephone 615/974-2206

December 7, 1979

‘MEMORANDUM

TO: - The University of Tennessee's Board of Trustees

FROM: Joseph E. Johnson Z/ '
SUBJECT:i'Fund.Transfer for Rdad Repairs

UT Space Institute
SBC No. 540/20-01-79

The 1977 Session of the 90th General Assembly appropriated funds in the
amount of $160,000 for Alterations and Addition to the Water Treatment Plant
at The University of Tennessee Space Institute, Tullahoma, Tennessee.

Since the time the appropriated funds were available, the Estill Springs
Utility District agreed to extend water services to UTSI at a cost of $55,875.00.
The water services.to be supplied by Estill Springs Utility District Preclude.

the necessity for alterations and addition to the existing water treatment

plant. There is an uncommitted fund balance in the amount of $82,751.01 in the
account for the Alterations and Addition to the Water Treatment Plant.

Funds in the amount of $100,000 were appropriated by the 1979 Session of
the 91st General Assembly for Road Repairs at The University of Tennessee Space
Institute. A base bid and three additive alternates were received on October 29,
1979, for Road Repairs at UTSI. The available appropriated funds are adequate

-to complete the work included in the base bid and additive alternate 1A. The

University Administratien desires to utilize $31,000 of the uncommitted balance
for Alterations and Addition to the Water Treatment Plant at UTSI to complete the
Road Repairs at UTSI at a total cost of $124,191.10.

Regommended Board-Action:

That the University Administration be authorized to transfer $31,000 from
an uncommitted fund balance in the account for Alterations and Addition to the
Water Treatment Plant at UTSI to an account for the completion of Road Repairs
at UTSI and to execute a contract to the low bidder for such road repairs.



EXHIBIT 7
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 12, 1979

The University of Tennessee

PRIMARY CAMPUSES:
Knoxville :
Memphis - ' Suite 810, Andy Holt Tower
" Martin ) Knoxville 37916
Chattanooga Telephone 615/974-3245

Office of General Counsel and Secretary

MEMORANDUM

- TO: ' Members of the Board of Trustees

FROM: . Beauchamp E. Brogan
DATE: December 4, 1979

SUBJECT: Employment of Counsel to Assist in Prosecuting
" University of Tennessee v. Nancy Ellen Hale,
Bk. No. 79-1040-A and University of Tennessee v.
Eric Leon Mayer, Bk. No. 79-1036-A, U. S. Bank-
ruptcy Court, E.D. Virginia

. The University of Tennessee has flled complaints in both
of the above actions seeking disallowal of discharge in
bankruptcy of student loans in the respective amounts of
$6,002.00 and $6,034.00. Both cases involve graduates of
.The University of Tennessee College of Law who filed bank-
ruptcy actions soon after graduation and before the first
payment toward repayment of their respective loans was due.

The rules of the U. S. Bankruptcy Court in Virginia require
that counsel admitted to the practice of law in Virginia be
associated by any non-resident attorney filing a complaint

in that court. Henry Counts, Jr., Esg., an attorney whose
office is in Alexandria, Virginia, and who is certified to
practice before the Bankruptcy Court for the Eastern Dis-—
trict of Virginia and who is reported to have extensive
experience in bankruptcy practice, has indicated his willing-
ness to represent The University of Tennessee as associate
counsel in the above cases. Mr. Counts has agreed to provide
his services at the rate of $45.00 per hour. It is expected
that this office will do much of the research required in
prosecutlng these cases.

Recommended Board Action:

That the Board of Trustees approve the employment of Henry
Counts, Jr., Esq. at the rate of $45.00 per hour, as counsel
of record in Bankruptcy No. 79-1036-A and Bankruptcy No.
79-1040-A in the U. S. Bankruptcy Court for the Eastern
District of Virginia.

BEB:hn



3 EXHIBIT 8
. SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

. DECEMBER 12, 1979
1A The University of Tennessee

PRIMARY CAMPUSES: Office of the Vice President

Knoxville for Business and Finance
Memphis

Martin 709 Andy Holt Tower
Chattanooga Knoxville, TN 37916
Nashville * Telephone 615/974-2243

November 13, 1979

TO: ' Members of the Board of Trustees
FROM: Emersoh H. FlyﬁfC;

SUBJECT: Appropriations Reqpests for FY 1980-81

Each year at this time, the major budgetary entities of the Univer-
sity submit financial data to the Tennessee Higher Education Commission
as part of the annual request for State Appropriations for operating
purposes. So that you may be kept abreast of the appropriations process
as we proceed through the various stages, I am forwarding information
which summarizes our initial appropriations requests and the THEC
recanmendations that resulted from a review of those requests.

The attached materials include a summary table indicating each
budgetary entity's appropriations request with the corresponding THEC
recommendation and a few brief comments regarding the components of the
request. The University's total request for both Formula and Non-Formula
Units amounted to $131,240,955 before inflation or salary increases.
Adding five percent inflation on other operating expenditures as later
advised by THEC, the total UT request increased to $133,305,100. Of
this amount, THEC has recommended that $128,742,700 be funded; however,
the THEC figure does not include a possible contingency appropriation of
approximately $225,000 to the College of Dentistry to replace losses in
dental capitation funds. Also, salary increases are not included in
either the UT request or THEC recommendations at this point. These in-
creases will be addressed later in the budget process. '

As you know, the appropriations requests for the Chattanooga,
Knoxville, and Martin campuses are primarily determined by the application.
of a formula developed by the Tennessee Higher Education Commission and
applied to all teaching institutions in Public Higher Education. For the
first time, a portion of the FY 1980-81 appropriations request for the
Center for the Health Sciences is also based on a formula approach,
although, it is not the same formula used by the other UT campuses.

Tennessee’s State University and Federal Land-Grant Institution . ...established 1794



Board of Trustees
Page two
November 13, 1979

The Center for the Health Sciences request consists of a formula
approach for the College of Medicine, the Graduate School, parts of Basic
Medical Sciences, the Clinical Education Centers, and the Family Practice
Units. The remaining colleges and units of the Center for the Health
Sciences and the remaining University budgetary entities submit their
request on a non-formula basis.

The level of funding recommended by the THEC will be reviewed in the
next few days by the Commissioner of Finance and Administration as a part
of the overall budgeting process for State government. We will be in-
volved in these budget hearings; however, we normally do not know the
precise level of funding for the University of Tennessee until the Governor
presents his proposed budget to:the General Assembly in the latter part of
January.

If you have questions concerning any of this material, I will be happy
to discuss it with you at your convenience.

EHF/RJ/gr
Attachments

cc: Dr. Edward J. Boling
Dr. Joseph E. Johnson



THE UNIVERSITY OF TENNESSEE
THEC RECOMMENDATIONS FOR FY 1980-81
(Exclusive of Salary Increases and Fee Increases)

THEC Recommendation Over

FY 1979-80 : UT-Request UT-Request THEC 1979-80 Appropriation
Appropriation (A) 1Initial Submission Adjusted (B) Recommendation Amount %
UT - Chattanooga ' $ 10,396,500 $ 11,094,392 $ 11,380,200 $ 10,981,800 $ 585,300
UT - Knoxville 50,699,600 54,508,305 55,423,400 54,308,900 3;609,300
UT - Martin 8,747,400 9,070,559 9,241,000 9,143,800 396,400 4.5
Total Formula Units : $ 69,843,500 $ 74,673,256 $ 76,044,600 $§ 74,434,500 - § 4,591,000 6.5
UTCHS - College of Medicine $ 10,450,100 $ 10,957,360 $ 10,957,400(C) § 11,323,000 $ 872,900 8.4
- Family Practice 1,802,300 ) 1,907,058 1,907,100(C) 1,905,400 103,100 5.7
-~ Non-Formula Divisions 18,256,500 19,943,864 20,225,600 19,130,300 873,800(D) 4.8
. Sub-Total $ 30,508,900 $ 32,808,282 $ 133,090,100 $ 32,358,700 $ 1,849,800 6.1
Agricultural Experiment Station $ 4,505,200 $ 5,657,964 $ 5,791,700 $ 4,748,200 $ 243,000 5.4
Agricultural Extension Service 7,299,800 7,399,177 7,480,200 7,554,800 255,000 3.5
Veterinary Medicine 4,357,900 4,983,319 5,041,100 4,831,100 . 473,200 10.9
Sub-Total $ 16,162,900 $ 18,040,460 $ 18,313,000 $ 17,134,100 $ 971,200 6.0
Institute for Public Service . $ 1,160,900 $ 1,283,347 $ 1,308,200 $ 1,218,000 $ 57,100
Municipal Technical:Advisory Service 379,300 419,908 432,400 392,800 13,500
County Technical Advisory Service 294,300 296,550 308,400 310,900 16,600
Sub-Total $ 1,834,500 $ 1,999,805 $ 2,049,000 $ 1,921,700 $ 87,200 4.8
Space Institute - $ 1,184,800 $ 1,786,530 $ 1,834,600 $ 1,335,300 $ 150,500 12.7
Continuing Education 644,800 976,522 991,100 684,700 39,900 6.2
University-wide Administration 847,100 956,100 982,700 873,700 26,600 3.1
Total Non-Formula Units $ 51,183,000 $ 56,567,699 $ 57,260,500 $ 54,308,200 $ 3,125,200 6.1
Total University of Tennessee $ 121,026,500 $ 131,240,955 $ 133,305,100 § 128,742,700 $ 7,716,200 6.4

RJ/11-5-79

(A) Includes adjustments for health insurance increase.

(B) Adjusted to add 5.0% inflation on other operating expenses to be comparable with elements included in THEC recommendations. Salary
increases have not been included in either the UT request or the THEC recommendation.

(C) Formula calculation includes provision for inflation on other operating expenditure; therefore, initial request and adjusted request

. are the same.

(D) An additional contingency appropriation of approximately $225,000 to replace the loss of federal capitation funds in the College of

Dentistry is still under consideration. .



FORMULA UNITS

The FY 1980-81 formula calculation for the Chattanooga, Knoxville, and
Martin campuses if $74,434,500. This amount reflects an increase over FY
1979-80 appropriations of $4,591,000 or 6.5 percent. The formula calculation
at this point includes approximately 15.0 percent utility inflation, 15.0
percent inflation on library acquisitions, and 5.0 percent inflation on other
expenditures. It does not yet include additional funds for salary increases,
a subject which will be considered later in the budget process. THEC has '
also proposed fee increases from 8.0 to 25.0 percent which they recommend
be deducted from these initial recommendations.

UT-CHATTANOOGGA

The University of Tennessee at Chattanooga Appropriations Request for
FY 1980-81 continues to make faculty and staff salaries the number one
priority. In light of today's inflationary market, we must do our utmost
in this area in order to attract and retain faculty and staff committed to
higher education and excellence. Other priorities for UTC's operating funds
request include expansion of Academic Support programs to meet the needs of
the new Fine Arts Building, support for public service and special skills
programs which support UTC's urban mission. UTC's operating request continues
to reflect added masters degree programs in Music and Engineering. The formula
calculation for UT-Chattanooga is $10,981,800, an increase of $585,300 or 5.6
percent over FY 1979-80.

UT-KNOXVILLE

The formula calculation for UT-Knoxville came to $54,308,900, an in-
crease of $3,609,300 or 7.0 percent over FY 1979-80. The University of
Tennessee, Knoxville has established four major funding needs as the highest
priorities for increased funding for FY 81: salaries, libraries, facilities,
and operating and equipment budgets. These funding categories were on UTK's
priority list last year and, primarily because of inflation, these areas
are in critical need of funds this year.

THEC has recently updated salary comparisons for faculty of public
doctoral-granting institutions in the southeast. The study of 1978-79
salaries indicates that UTK ranked 9th among 12 counterpart institutions at
the level of professor, associate professor and assistant professor, and
11th at the instructor level. Average salary differences in actual dollars
by rank are quite substantial. UTK falls almost $6,000 below the top-ranked
institution at the professor level, $3,000 below at the associate level,
$600 below at the assistant level, and approximately $2,300 below at the
instructor level. Similar disparities exist between the salaries of clerical
and supporting staff at UTK and their counterparts in the Knoxville area.

A continuing concern of UTK is the level of support for library acquisi-
tions. SREB records of library holdings at state universities place UTK 9th
among 14 institutions, and that situation is even more critical because UTK
ranks third in enrollment among these institutions. Library shelving space,
study space, and faculty research space at UTK are totally inadequate. The
1970 report of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools, made as a



UT-Knoxville
Page Two

part of UTK's accreditation renewals, addressed the inadequacy of library
facilities. One solution to this proglem is to construct a new library/study
center to meet the resource needs of the entire University and free the
Hoskins Building to accomodate other programs.

UTK operating and equipment budgets have fared even more poorly than
the library acquisitions budget, declining by significant amounts each fis-
cal year since 1977 and reaching a low point this year in comparison with
the past six years. With the formula modifications approved by THEC this
year, the institution should be able to partially address the concern for
equipment acquisition and replacement.

UT-MARTIN

The formula calculation for UT-Martin came to $9,143,800,.an increase of
$396,400 or 4.5 percent over FY 1979-80. This increase must first cover the
increase in fixed costs such as utilities and staff benefits. Any remaining
funds will be applied selectively to departmental operating expenditures
which, for the most part, have not been increased during the past five years.

CENTER FOR THE HEALTH SCIENCES

The 1980-81 request is divided into three areas. The formula portion
includes the College of Medicine, Graduate School, a part of Basic Medical
Sciences, Department of Family Medicine and instruction portions of the
Clinical Education Centers. THEC has recommended an increase of $872,900
or 8.4 percent in this area. Our requested increase represented one-sixth
of the gap between the formula and current base; however, THEC recom-
mended funding for one-fifth of the gap. These funds will be used for
additional faculty and other needs throughout the formula units.

The $1,907,058 request for the Family Medicine Resident Program is
based on funding of 84 residents plus rental and maintenance costs of the
five clinics. Funding is requested for additional space at the Chattanooga
Clinic in order to increase patient services. THEC has recommended full
funding in this area. '

The non-formula portion of the UTCHS request consisted of increased
expenditures of $632,863 for non-controllable costs and $933,456 for improve-
ments. The non-controllable costs request provides for the operating of the
new College of Medicine Building, utilities and other increases. The
improvement request would provide for a new graduate major in Maternal-Child
Nursing, reinstate the Radiologic Technology Program to full status, expand
the Clinical Pharmacy Program, replace lost external institutional funds,
and fund improvements in the Library and other areas. The request for the
College of Dentistry contained a request for replacement of capitation funds
contingent upon changes in the student enrollment levels of the college.



Center for the Health Sciences
Page Three '

THEC has initially recommended only $783,800 or a 4.8 percent increase
over FY 1979-80; however, there is the possibility that THEC will still
recommend the additional contingency appropriation of approximately $225,000
for the College of Dentistry to rTeplace losses in dental Capitation Funds.

AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION

In developing the Current Budget for FY 1979-80, only $75,000 was
available for the purchase of equipment in departments and stations. In
actual FY 1978-79, these purchases amounted to slightly over $1,000,000
with sales from stations accounting for a high proportion of the funds used
for these purchases. It is anticipated that sales (especially from livestock)
will decrease in FY 1980-81 and other funds likewise will not be available
to buy equipment; therefore, it is proposed that $350,000 of the requested
increase for FY 1980-81 go to supplement the current $75,000 for equipment
purchases. Since the Agricultural Experiment Station's current inventory
of equipment is $5,696,677, this would only replace about 1/15 of this total.
Actually, equipment with high usage should be replaced within 7 or 8 years.

The balance of the improvement request is for staff additions. Over the
past decade the number of full-time scientists in the Tennessee Agricultural
Experiment Station has decreased from 110 to 103. Based on priorities needed
in reaching the 30 percent increase in agricultural production projected for
Tennessee by 1985, it is proposed that 10 scientists be added in FY 1981 as
follows: (a) animal health care - 3 scientists; (b) swine - 3 scientists,

(c) beef-forage production - 2 scientists; and (d) ornamental horticulture -

2 scientists, Based on financial records of the cost of supporting scientists,
the request also includes §91,000 per scientist in animal health care and
$75,000 in each of the other areas.

THEC reocmmended an increase of only $243,000 or 5.4 percent over FY
1979-80. 1Included in this amount is $100,000 recommended for equipment and
replacement. \

AGRICULTURAL EXTENSION SERVICE

The THEC recommendation for FY 1980-81 is §$7,554,800. This represents
an increase over FY 1979-80 of $255,000 or 3.5 percent. The proposed in-
crease will be used to staff and operate, for six months, the proposed
expanded laboratory currently operated by Agricultural Extension Service.

The present laboratory, located with the District II Extension Office
in Nashville, is staffed and equipped to test soil for fertility and forages
for nutrient content. The proposed expansion would provide the capability of
proper identification of plant pests in order that effective controls might
be undertaken.

The additional professional staff required to operate the expanded
laboratory, and the educational program related to it, includes an entomolo-
gist, nematologist, plant pathologist, and a weed scientist. Also, the
following supporting personnel will be needed: three (3) full-time techni-
cians and one (1) full-time secretary.



Agricultural Extension Service
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Crop losses in the United States due to pests -- diseases, insects, and
weeds -- are estimated at 33% annually. Losses in Tennessee are estimated to
be at least that high which represents a loss of gross income to Tennessee
farmers of about $245 million. The expansion of the existing laboratory, and
the additional staffing, will make it possible for the Agricultural Extension
Service to serve farmers, and others, more effectively in the area of reducing
losses due to plant pests.

COLLEGE OF VETERINARY MEDICINE

The College of Veterinary Medicine proposed a FY 1980-81 budget of
$5,708,485, of which $4,983,319 would come from state appropriations. Of
this, $738,359 represented funds for '"improvement" - in this case, continued
program development.

As a percentage of total budget, the state appropriation requested .
represents a decrease from previous years because of steady increases in the
income from clinic operations and student fees.

"Improvement'" funds requested are required to accomplish the seventh-

year of growth and development called for in the College's original eight-year
program plan.

New faculty salaries $180,250
New clerical and supporting salaries 108,507
Supplies, services, equipment 449,602

: $738,359

With these funds it would be possible to:

(1) Increase student enrollment from 220 to 240.

(2) Continue development of the off-campus (satellite) educational
programs. :

(3) Continue development (acquisition) of the veterinary materials
in the new Agriculture-Veterinary Medicine Library.

(4) Begin to enroll graduate students.

The THEC recommendation was for $4,831,100 or $152,219 short of the
requested amount. This shortfall has the effect of reducing the improvement

request from $738,359 to $586,140, which means the College will not be able
to carry out all phases of the original plan as proposed.
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INSTITUTE FOR PUBLIC SERVICE
(IPS, MTAS AND CTAS)

The three budgetary line items of the Institute for Public Service,
which besides the Institute include MTAS and CTAS, collectively have re-
quested $1,999,805 in state and general fund appropriations for FY 1980-81.
Besides increases needed to cover non-controllable cost, the request pre-
sented to THEC reflected a six percent improvement increase, exclusive of
salary improvement and inflation over the current year. If approved, the
Institute would add four new professionals to augment the industrial service,
government training, municipal public works and county special programs
respectively. Approval of the requests would provide the IPS agencies with
their first significant improvement monies from the State since 1974 and
would allow the Institute to restore some positions previously eliminated.
THEC recommended $1,921,700 for these three budgetary items; a decrease of
$78,105 from what was requested, but a $87,200 or 4.8 percent increase over
FY 1979-80 appropriations. '

UT-SPACE INSTITUTE

The Space Institute provides a graduate engineering program in middle
Tennessee which receives its greatest support from sponsored research and not
from State appropriations; therefore, in order to attract and retain professors
capable of selling their services and the services of their colleagues, UTSI
must have an environment that is attractive to them. There must be a basic
core of support in the form of'hard'dollars. Consequently, $615,230 in
additional State support was requested for improvement in academic programs.
This includes twelve new faculty positions at a cost of $333,600 and supporting
administrative and clerical positions amounting to another $116,400.

Additionally, there should be some investment partially covering the
acquisition of permanent equipment at the Institute. In a highly successful
program such as the MHD coal research project, an enormous facility expansion
is being acquired at no cost to the State. However, this is not true of the
programs in thedevelopmental stage. Considering the total investment made
in equipment over the years, it seems reasonable to maintain that the funding
component should be based on that figure. Thus, $192,000 has been requested
for new equipment to support this effort. After deducting estimated increases
from student fees, the total budget request amounted to $1,786,530 or 15
percent of UTSI's total estimated expenditures of $11,983,385 (including
restricted funds) for the current year.

THEC has recommended $1,335,300 for the Space Institute for FY 1980-81,
an increase of $150,500 or 12.7 percent over FY 1979-80.
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STATEWIDE CONTINUING EDUCATION

For the past several years, two of the media areas of the Division of
Continuing Education (Radio and Television) have experienced a steady decline
in funding for other than existing personnel. This has occurred during a
period when demands for services from throughout the University have rapidly
increased, with no limit in sight. Today these two areas are in desperate
need of new equipment. Therefore, 76 percent of our improvement request
($250,600) is for equipment for these two departments to: (1) replace worn-
out equipment, (2) replace outmoded equipment, and (3) greatly enhance the
effectiveness of operation. People working in these areas have a long history
of doing a great deal with very little, so it is difficult to say than an
ultimate low has been reached; but the situation is desperate, and relief is
needed now. If such is not forthcoming, the probablilty of loss of personnel
and decline of service becomes quite high.

The remaining 24 percent of our improvement request was to: provide
additional operating funds for Radio and Television ($42,400); enable the
Center for Extended Learning to revise two video tape courses in the Health
Sciences and develop a new video tape course in Real Estate ($10,200); give
the Teaching Materials Center a very small portion of the funds needed for new
equipment and films ($20,000) and Library Services a slight increase in oper-
ating funds ($6,000). :

THEC recommended an increase of $39,900 or 6.2 percent over FY 1979-80
for a total FY 1980-81 appropriation recommendation of $684,700. Twenty-five
thousand dollars was recommended for equipment to extend programs to off- -
campus locations.

UNIVERSITY-WIDE ADMINISTRATION

Increased state support of $119,600 has been requested to fund additional
costs generated by increased volume. The additional funds needed have been
requested to come from increased State appropriations to avoid increasing the
support required from the UT operating units. THEC has recommended an in-

crease of $26,600 or 3.1 percent. The total appropriation recommendation is
$873,700.
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The University of Tennessee SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 12, 1979
PRIMARY CAMPUSES: . thce of the Execuuve Vucc President
Knoxville :  and Vice President for Development
Memphis : .
Martin : 605 Andy Holt Tower
Chattanooga Knoxville 37916
Nashville : Telephone 615/974-2206

December 10, 1979
. MEMORANDUM
TO: " President Edward J. Boling and Members of the Board of Trustees

.- FROM: , Joseph E. Johnson
 SUBJECT: Proposed Sale of Glft Property - Shelby County, Tennessee

" The Unlver51ty owns a three—elghﬁu;und1v1ded interest in 65.53

© acres of gift property on the south side of Hawkins Mill Road between New
.. Allen Road and Point Church Road, in Shelby County, Tennessee. Other owners

.of this gift property are The American Cancer Society, one-half undivided

interest, and St. Paul's Episcopal Church, one-eighth undivided interest.

: . The University of Tennessee has obtained an appraisal of the

. property from Mr. Don Harris, M.A.I., S.R.P.A., President of Don Harris,
Inc., Realtors, indicating that the property has a current market value
-which ranges between $2,000.00 per acre and $2,500.00 per acre.

Joyner, Heard and Jones, Realtors, Germantown, Tennessee, agents
for The American Cancer Society and St. Paul's Episcopal Church have
recently received an offer from Jay Realty Company, to purchase the total
tract of 65.53 acres for $139,251.89 or $2,125.00 per acre, to be paid in

- full on Decemberx 31, 1979. The Boards of The American Cancer Society and
St. Paul's Episcopal Church have agreed to this offer subject to approval
of the transaction by The University of Tennessee.

. The University Administration desires authorization to seli this
gift property in cooperation with The American Cancer Society and St.
Paul's Episcopal Church for $2,125 per acre or $139,251.89.

Recommended Board Action:

That the University Administration be authorized to join with
The American Cancer Society and St. Paul's Episcopal Church in selling
65.53 acres of gift property on the south side of Hawkins Mill Road, in

Shelby County, Tennessee, to the Jay Realty Company of Memphis, Tennessee
for $139,251.89. '

Tennessee’s State University and Federal Land-Grant Institution . . . established 1794
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The University of Tennessee - B}

PRIMARY CAMPUSES: Office of the Executive Vice President

Knoxville and Vice President for Business and Finance
Memphis .

Martin : 605 Andy Holt Tower

Chattanooga Knoxville 37916

Nashville » Telephone 615/974-2206

December 10, 1979

MEMORANDUM

TO:. President Edward J. Boling and Members of the Board of Trustees
FROM: Joseph E. Johnson

SUBJECT: Transfer of Funds for Animal Facilities
- The University of Tennessee Center for the Health Sciences

The 1979 Session of the 91st General Assembly appropriated funds in the
amount of $305,000 for the Renovation of Animal Housing Facilities for the
College of Basic Medical Sciences (now a department in the College of
Medicine) at The University of Tennessee Center for the Health Sciences.

The Design Development Phase has been completed for the Off-Campus Animal
Facility which was funded by the 1978 Session of the 90th General Assembly.
Due to the inordinately high cost to provide water, electricity and sanitation
facilities, the estimated cost exceeds the funds programmed for the project. In
order to proceed with this project, the University Administration desires to transfer
to the Off-Campus Animal Facility the $305,000 appropriated for the Renovation
of Animal Housing Facilities. The revised project cost of the Off-Campus

"~ Animal Facilities is $1,285,000,

Recommended Board Action:

That the University Administration be authorized to transfer $305,000 appropriated
for the Renovation of Animal Housing Facilities for the former College of Basic
Medical Sciences to the Off-Campus Animal Facilities at The University of
Tennessee Center for the Health Sciences' campus at Memphis.

Tennessee’s State Universitv and Federal I and-Crrant Inctitition octahliched 1704
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SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

The University of Tennessee DECEMBER 12, 1979

PRIMARY CAMPUSES: . Office of the Executive Vice President

b et R Knoxvilie . and Vice President for Business and Finance
,j% i Memphis '
/ Martin , 605 Andy Holt Tower
e Chattanooga : Knoxville 37916
Nashville Telephone 615/974-2206

December 10, 1979 .

MEMORANDUM

TO: President Edward J. Boling and Members of the Board of Trustees
FROM: Joseph E. Johnson

SUBJECT: Surface Parking
- U.T. Memorial Research Center and Hospital, Knoxville

On June 21, 1979 the Board of Trustees approved a project to construct a
new access road and additional surface parking at The Umversnty of Tennessee
Memorial Research Center and Hospital in Knoxville.

In order to proceed with this project, the University Administration desires to”
employ Allen & Hoshall, Inc., Consulting Engineers, to prepare contract documents
and supervise construction for surface parking areas and a new access road at

The University of Tennessee Memorial Research Center and Hospital.

Recommended Board Action:

That the University Administration be authorized to employ Allen & Hoshall, Inc.,
Consulting Engineers, to provide engineering services including preparation of
contract documents and supervision of construction for the surface parking areas
and new access road at The University of Tennessee Memorial Research Center
and Hospital in Knoxville.

Tennessee’s State University and Federal Land-Grant Institution’ . . . .established 1794



EXHIBIT 12
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 12, 1979
CURRENT AND FUTURE OWNERSHIP AND USE OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TENNESSEB'S

DOWNTOWN NASHVILLE PROPERTIES

‘This‘statement is written to set forth the historylof»OWnersﬂip and
' ﬁse of The University of Tennessee's downtown Nashville properties and to
’set-forth.some alternatives for future owneréhip.and use in light of the
court—ordéred mergéf'of The University of Tennessee at ﬁashville.aﬂd
Tennessee State.University iﬁ the event that this merger stands up after

pending Federal court appeals.

HISTORY

‘The University of Tennessee acquired the building and land at 510
Broadway from the Methoaist Publishing House in 1957 for‘$450,d00 and used
this facility for its Nashville extension center of its Knoxville campus.

This building consists of 78,377 gross square feet and sits on a iot with
18,468 square feet. It is still owned by The University of TenneSsee and
igbuséd_fof storage‘and for overflow classés that cannot be accommodéted -
at the main building at Tenth énd Charlotte. |

The Tenth and Charlotte building was put under contract in November, 1968
and opened for use in September, 1971. This structure consists of 98,000
square feet of assignable space with ten 1abbratories, 42 classrooms, three
large lecture halls, a 490 seat auditorium, faculty and administrative
offices, a bookstore, a food service area, and a library. The cost of this
facility was $5,500,000 with $500,000 provided specifically by the State of
Tennessee to furnish space and facilities for State of Tennessee training
programs. This building was grected to serve the adult studeﬁtlclientele_
of UT Nashville in the evenings; to furnish space for all tyfes of conferences,

seminars, institutes, and short courses for governmental, business, industrial



and. educational personnel during daytime hours; and to provide space for
some of The University of Tennessee's statewide puBlic service programs
(MTAS, CTAS, Center fbr Industrial Service, and Center for Governmént'
" Training) as prévided by specific state authorizing legislation.

The Tenth an@ Charlotte building is iocated on and arbund 7.85 acres of
land, iﬁcluding 2.42 acres acquired from the L and N Railroad Company in
.June, 1975 used for parking and future academic expansion. The_Uf purchase‘
- contract with thevL and N Raiquad contains a revision clause under_ which the
L and N can repurchase this acreage if The University of Tennessee'hasvnot |
used it. for a building site within five years of the purchase. The five
yeérs are up on June 25, 1980. |

Betweén 1971 and 1979 UT Nashville'e academic prdgrams outstripped all
growth prédictions, and the University had fo reopen the 810'Broadway Building
“in 1976 to accommodété overflow classes. vAlso, MTAS and the Centex for
Industrial Sefvice were moved to leased space in the Capit61>Hi11 Building.
The Center for Government Training (CGT) remains in the UTN Building and
uses space for offices and relies upon UTN classroom space for certain

training activities of this Center.

USE OF UTN BUILDING PRIOR TO JUNE 30, 1979

Daytime use of the UIN Building prior to June 30, 1979, fell into four
categories:

1. Center for Government Training Programs.

2. VUTN conferences, institutes, and seminars.

3. Training programs and meetings of the Tennessee Department of

Personnel.
4. Meetings of Nashville community agencies.
Space usage in these four categories during two typical 1979 spring

weeks was as follows:



CGT - 3 events, 3 rooms
UIN = - 20 events, 33 rooms
State of Tennessee -~ 35 events, 41 rooms
Other L - 5 events, 5 rooms
CGT - ' - 3 events, 3 rooms
UTN ' - 18 events, 24 rooms

‘State of Tennessee . 24 events, 29 rooms
Other _ - : 3 events, 3 Tooms

Daytime activities in the UTN Building must end by 4:00 p.m. to free
parkingllbts and classrooms for;regular evening students. . -

The preceding data indicate thét the heaviest daytime users'of-the‘UTN
Building are UIN, now TSU, and the State Department of Personnel. UT
Public Serviée is a relativély small user since many of its training
programs‘for city and county governments are offered thfqughout the State
for the convenience of local government.eﬁployees éﬁd officials.

fhe UTN buildings and classrooms and laboratories are used exclusively
at night for the reguiar academic programs whichlare now controlled by TSU.

Assignable space in the UTN Building is broken down as set forth below:

Classrooms 24,678 square feet

Laboratories - 16,475
Industrial Study Spaces 339
Instructional Offices 20,642
Administrative Offices 10,002
Library 16,032
Physical Plant 9,934

98,102 square feet

Following fhe June 30, 1979, merger, The University of Tennessee

retained the following administrative spaces in the UTN Building:

-



Critical Care Nursing 685 squére feet

CGT 3,057

Vice President for 2,060
Public Service

Academic Affairs (Transition) 1,042

Personnel . . ’ 771

7,615 squa&e feet
It is estimated that continuing University of Tennessee space needs
in the UTN Building will approximaté 8,000 for CGT, Vice President for Public
'Service, Critiéal Care'Nursing, Graduate Engineering, Civil Rights Center,
and Pharmacy Continuing Education.
.In'addition to University of TennesSée fuhctions in the UTN Building,
The Universitj of Tennessee leases the following~space$ for ofher functioné

in the Nashville area:

‘Center for industrial Service 3,548 square feet
CTAS 4,095

MTAS : 2,587

UTK Transportation Center and 1,000

Mlscellaneogs 11,230 square feet

This reanted space costs approximately $4.50 a square foot for a total

cost of about 50,000 a yéar.v

FUTURE ALTERNATIVES

Until the Federal lawsuit involving The.University of Tennessee at>
Nashville and TSU is finally resolved the ownership of UT properties in
Nashville remains with The University of Tennessee. If the Federal
court merger order is upheld, it seems that the following alternatives
should be considered:

1. The largest user of space for regular academic programs in the
UTN Building is TSU by far. The largest daytime users of_confé}enceband
training space arce the State of Tennessee and TSU. Statewide University

“of Tennessee programs are a minority user of sapce in the UTN building.
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Hence, the §taté/of Tennessee might assume ownership of this struéture and
allocate ;péce to TSU, UT, and the State Department of Personnel for regular
academic and training programs. This approach would enéble joint use of a
valuable facility-ihto‘which the Staté of Tennessee ﬁade a major inQesﬁment'
to meet its training needs.

ZL Another alternative exists if the merger order is upheld and TSU's -
downtown enrollments remain at the former UTN level. With its 1978 and
1979 enrollﬁenf levels UTN justified the current UTN Building and a $10,0C0,000
new building fbr its regular academic programs. If this situation prevailed
in the future, TSU could more than justify all the space in the current UTN
Building plus spaée iﬁ a major new building.or‘addition. Hence, an alterﬁative
would be for TSU to assume ownership of the UT& Building and for The University
of Tennessee to use funds from the sale of the 8104Broadway Building, from
the parking lot.bought from the L and N Railroad, and othér sources to
erect é free-standing building in the Nashville area for its stétewide public
service programs - MTAS, CGT, CIS# and CTAS. These programs would require
a strqcture with about 50,000 gross square feet at a cost of abbut $3;000,000.
This élternétive would eliminate UT's need for leased space in Nashville,
would free up space in the UTN Building, and would give TSU control of the
formervUTN Building. This approach would also give relief to current and
future space necds of TSU in the former UTN Building.

3. A third alternative may exist if there is an enrollment decline at
the downtown campus of TSU and if TSU moves certain downtown units to
the main campus to achieve a higher degree of intégration. In the event
these actions occurred, additional space could become availabie invthe UT
Building downtown which could be used to house the UT Public Service units

-~

now in leased space, could accommodate TSU's downtown programs, and could



'serve as headquarters for the wide variety of existing daytime traiﬁing_
programs as well as.for expanded training that mafioccur for professionals
in health care and other profeésions, for business and corporate officials,
and for governmental officials and employees.of all types. Under fhis
alternative The University of Tennessee would continue to own and operate
this facility, making it available to other users.

It is the belief of maﬁy authorities in higher education.that conﬁinuing
and recertification training for'professionals (1awyers, physicians,
éccountants, dentists, pharméci;ts, engineers, nurses, architécts, ;nd
others) is a coming eventAof the future. The UT Nashville Building is
idéallf located and equipped for this purpose. Tennessee could be in the
forefront of suchbactivity with thisbfacility which_could be used by various
insitutions involved in such activities which can be largely self—su?porting
through the charge of fees for such training and education.

We recomménd that appropriate Board of Regents, UT, and Staté Govefnment
officials consider these and other alternatives and reach a cdnsensus,,if
possibie, prior to the 1980 legislative session so that the issue of buiiding

ownership and space needs could be resolved.



